
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Workshop Location 
Redeemer Lutheran Church 

869 7th Avenue SE 

Rochester MN  55904 

Please use the main entrance and proceed to the 

lower level.  The entrance door is on a security 

timer and is unlocked ½ hour before and after 

the start of the workshop. 

FCCI is an organization of licensed family child care providers committed to developing and 

promoting high quality child care in our community through education, resources, and support. 

Family Child Care, Incorporated 

2016 Quarterly Newsletter 
~January, February, March~ 

www.fccimn.com 

Upcoming Workshops 
Members, please be prepared to show your membership card. 

Non-members, be prepared to pay a $20 training fee. 

Topic: Managing Taxes and Record Keeping 

Presenter: Tom Copeland 
This is a three-hour training to help family child care providers keep 

essential business records, claim proper business deductions and reduce 

their taxes. 

 

Core Competency: VII:  Program Planning and Evaluation 

CDA Content Area: Effective Program Operation 

Parent Aware Category: General Course 
 

       Topic: What Parents Want Providers to Know, What  

                  Providers Want Parents to Know                

       Presenter: Aloha Davis 
Is licensing approved, but not MNCPD/grant approved. This training 

WILL count towards 2 hours of general professional development 

training.  

Core Competency: N/A 

CDA Content Area: N/A 

Parent Aware Category: N/A 
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2015 FCCI Board of Directors 
 

President:  Anna   289-5468 

fccimn@gmail.com   

Secretary:  Shan      289-0269              

fccisecretary@gmail.com  

Treasurer: Jessica      951-8692             

 fccitreasurer@gmail.com  

Assist. Treasurer: Sadie     206-6866 

 fcciassistantreasurer@gmail.com  

Training Coordinator:  Becky   281-1005 

        fccitrainingcoordinator@gmail.com 

Assistant Training Coordinator:  POSITION OPEN 
 

Sales & Purchasing:  Nita   286-8525 

   salesandpurchasingcoordinator@gmail.com 

  Membership: Jackie   282-1799  

        fccimembershipcoordinator@gmail.com 

Community Outreach: Kayla   421-7048             

         fccicommunityoutreach@gmail.com  

Communications:  Jennifer  261-8061           

fccinewslettereditor@gmail.com 

Communications Assistant:  POSITION OPEN  
 

  Hospitality Coordinator: Lee   218-6742           

fccihospitality@gmail.com  

Volunteer Coordinator:  Julie  288-1064 

 fccivolunteer@gmail.com 

Workshop Coordinator: Nita   286-8525 

        fcciworkshopcoordinator@gmail.com 

Member-at-large 1: Jenni   459-9186 

  (Assist. Hospitality) 

            fccimemberatlarge@gmail.com  

Member-at-large2: Stephanie               651-983-2413 

  (Membership Assistant) 

Fcci2memberatlarge@gmail.com              
 

Topic: Decrease Stress/Increase Success 

Presenter: Raelene Ostberg 
Learn how to train your brain to stress less and enjoy more! Identify how stress 

impacts our brain, thinking, and responses to stressful situations. Discover 

practical methods to reduce stress, improve relationships, foster joy, and 

increase success both personally and professionally. 

 
Core Competency: VIII. Professional Development and Leadership 

CDA Content Area: Maintaining Professionalism 

Parent Aware Category: General Course/Business 
 

**Arrivals after 7:05 pm will not receive a training certificate. 

Topic: Food for Thought 

Presenter: PCI Food Program 
Good nutrition is one of the best ways to support healthy brain development for 

the children in your care. Through this workshop, you will learn the importance 

of dietary fat in brain development, how good nutrition can maximize brain 
function and how foods high in fat and sugar can influence the brain’s reward 

center. Techniques and strategies to encourage positive eating habits that 

promote brain development and overall healthy nutrition will also be discussed. 
Food program participants will meet CACFP annual training requirements by 

attending this session and will receive a certificate for 2 hours of training. 

Core Competency:  Unknown until PCI gets it approved 

CDA Content Area:  
Parent Aware Category:Core Competency:  Unknown until PCI gets it approved 

CDA Content Area:  

Parent Aware Category:  
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         Topic: Why Do Children Act the Way They Do?  

                    Understanding How A Child is "Wired"  

         Presenter: Bev Herr 
This workshop will examine how children are genetically "wired" with 

temperament traits that make each child's reactions to the world unique and how 
these reactions impact their emotional development. Participants will also 

discuss their own temperaments and examine strategies for applying a 

"goodness of fit" model that fosters positive mental health for all children. 
Core Competency: IV. Interactions with Children 

CDA Content Area: Social and Emotional Development 

Parent Aware Category: Child Development 
 

mailto:fccisecretary@gmail.com
mailto:fccitrainingcoordinator@gmail.com
mailto:fccimembershipcoordinator@gmail.com
mailto:fccinewslettereditor@gmail.com
mailto:fccimemberatlarge@gmail.com


  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2016 Workshop Calendar 

**Please note: FCCI Workshops are designed as adult learning environments** 
Members please present your card upon arrival, non-members please be prepared to pay the $20 training fee. 

 



  

New Baby?   In 
the Hospital? 

Special 
Celebration?  
Death in the 

Family? 
Our members are 
important to us! 

 
If you know of a 
special event or time 
of concern for a 
fellow FCCI member, 
please contact Anna, 
289-5468 or 
fccihospitality@gmail
.com, so she can let 
that person know 
their friends at FCCI 
are thinking of them! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

PLEASE NOTE:  There is a $5 charge for training certificate replacement.  Please keep your 

training certificates in a secure location for licensing verification. 

 

 

 

 

Over ½ of Olmsted County  Providers  are members of FCCI!  Join us today! 

Keep in touch between newsletters by signing up for FCCI  ENEWS  
 

Send requests to fccimn@gmail.com 
 

 We have a number of email "mailer delivery subsystem" notifications for undeliverable email.  

 Please keep us informed if your email address changes. 

MNCPD requires the full 2 hours of training to receive a 

certificate. 

Anyone joining a training at 7:05 or later will NOT receive a 

certificate. 

The church doors will automatically lock at 7:05pm. 

Family Child Care, Inc. would like to welcome the following recently licensed providers to the child care profession in Olmsted County. 

We hope to see you soon at an FCCI workshop!  

Please call Lee at 507-218-6742 or email fccimembership@gmail.com to get your membership started!  

 

Sara Syhakhoun Stewartville 

Nicole Osterman Rochester 

Jessica Struckmann Rochester 

Kayla Helgerson Rochester 

Ibaado Saleeban Rochester 

Amina Hassan Rochester 

Trisha King Eyota 

Gina Shaw Eyota 

 

As child care providers, we all have an important responsibility to stay informed and up-to-date on all child care profession-related issues. 

Professional associations, such as FCCI, offer valuable tools to help you stay informed and make wise decisions concerning the future of 

your business and the children that you care for. We also provide a place where providers can meet and get to know one another to share 

about our experiences and make new friendships! Come and be a part of this great group of providers!  

mailto:fccimn@gmail.com
mailto:fccimembership@gmail.com


  

 
 
 
 

 
Happy Holidays to all! 

 

I am Anna Telecky and will be serving as your president for 2016.  I have been a licensed  

family child care provider for 10 years.  I have been a member of FCCI for four years and  

this will be my third year serving on the board.  I joined the board because I had a desire to  

become more involved in this profession and to have a sense of unity with other providers. 

  When I first started daycare I felt alone and wasn't sure where to reach out for support and guidance.  After a few 

years I ran into Shan Stewart at a training and she invited to a meeting.  I felt so empowered being around so 

many strong women that I knew I wanted to be more of a part of it.  Now I can't believe I get to be president of 

this strong organization.  I am truly honored! 

 

A little bit about me, I am from the small town of Wanamingo living in Rochester now for about 18 years.  My 

husband and I just celebrated 14 years together and we have two daughters.  I enjoy camping with my family, 

riding bike, playing piano, and my favorite hobby is running.  I am also very active in my local church.   

  

Thank you to Stacy Boysen for all her service on the FCCI board since 2006!  We appreciate all your time and 

hard work.  

 

I would like to welcome Sadi Barton to the board as assistant treasurer.  Sadi has been a licensed provider for 

three years.  After having children of her own she knew daycare would give her the opportunity to make being 

their mommy a top priority. Plus, she loves children and has since she was young.  Sadi has lived in Rochester for 

29 years and has been happily married for 9 years.  Her and her husband have two children.  She enjoys spending 

time with her family and friends, traveling, all things crafty, and of course, watching the MN Vikings.  She looks 

forward to crossing paths with you all at our trainings and other volunteer opportunities.   

 

I would also like to welcome Jenni Clemens to the board as hospitality assistant.  Jenni has been a licensed 

daycare provider for four years and has wanted to do daycare since she was in kindergarten.  Her and her husband 

have been married for four years and have two active children.  They also have a black lab.  She is very excited to 

get to be a part of FCCI.    

 

With all the changes that have been happening FCCI will remain constant in offering trainings that meet 

requirements and will keep you updated on other important information.  There are several ways to get this 

information.  You can find us on Facebook, sign up for Enews, and the quarterly newsletters.  Please feel free to 

contact me at fccimn.com with any questions, comments or concerns.   

 

Hope you had a very merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 

 

 

Anna Telecky 

2016 FCCI Board President 

fccimn@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

Message from FCCI’s 2015 President 

2015 FCCI Board of Directors Calendar 

Board meetings are held 6:30-9pm at Redeemer Lutheran Church, unless otherwise noted. 
 

January 19, February 16, March 22, April 19, May 17, June 21, July TBA, August 16, September 20, October 18, November 22, Dec. TBA. 
All members are welcome to attend, observe, or participate in the open comment period.  Contact the president for open comment guidelines at fccimn@gmail.com. 

 
 

mailto:fccimn@gmail.com


  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
  



  
 
 

  



  
 
 
 

 
Rich Hacker, Community Services Supervisor 

507-328-6418     hacker.richard@co.olmsted.mn.us 

Hello Olmsted County Family Child Care Providers, 
 

The following is information regarding a few items that we have been receiving questions about: 
 

Annual, Unannounced Licensing Inspections 
 

The Federal Child Care Development Block Grant Reauthorization includes several new federal requirements for 
family child care.  The Minnesota Department of Human Services is in the early stages of planning for the 
changes.  One of the new requirements is annual licensing inspections for child care centers and family 
care.  Currently inspections are required every two years.  These inspections are to be completed as 
unannounced visits.  It is expected that this requirement will be effective November 19, 2016. 
 

As you are aware, Olmsted County already completes annual inspections.  These inspections are unannounced 
and occur during the month prior to the license expiring or on the off-year.  Due to this practice, Olmsted County 
family child care providers will experience little, if any, effect from this new federal requirement.   
 

*** Please note that not all counties in Minnesota currently complete annual inspections and/or unannounced visits.  
 

Monitors Placed in Infant Sleep Space  (Example:  Owlet Baby Monitor) 
 

MS 245A.1435 Reduction of Risk of Sudden Unexpected Infant Death in Licensed Programs. 
(b)  “….The license holder must not place anything in the crib with the infant except the infant’s pacifier”. 
 

The Owlet Baby Monitor in the sock goes beyond clothing and would be considered as placing something other 
than the infant’s pacifier in the crib. 
 

DHS reported that the MN SIDS Center and the American Academy of Pediatrics recommendations clearly state 
that monitors should not be used as a strategy to prevent deaths.  There is no evidence that monitors are 
effective.  Following safe sleep practices has been proven successful. 
 

Storage of “Ice Melt” and Other Toxic Substances  
   
Rule 9502.0435 Sanitation and Health. Subp. 4.  Toxic Substances.  All medicines, chemicals, detergents, poisonous 
plants, alcoholic beverages, and other toxic substances must be inaccessible to children. 
 

Ice melt products are considered to be toxic substances as they can be harmful to children and pets.  The 
license holder must store these products in an area that is inaccessible to children or have them in a container 
on which the lid is not able to be removed or opened by a child. 
 

Emergency Substitutes 
 
Rule 9502.0435  Sanitation and Health.  Subp. 8D.  Prior arrangements must be made for a substitute to provide care 
during emergencies. 
 

All providers are required to have an emergency substitute.  Your identified emergency substitute must have a 
current cleared FCC licensing background check and have the required training for a substitute. 
 

A correction order may be issued at visits completed after August 1, 2016 if no emergency substitute has been 
identified and/or the substitute does not have the required background check or training.   

 

Olmsted County Family Child Care Licensing Team 
Rich Hacker, Community Services Supervisor, 328-6418 
Rebecca Sprenger, Social Worker- Licensor, 328-6421 

Dawn Schenk, Senior Social Worker- Licensor, 328-6882 
Kari Justin, Social Worker- Licensor, 328-6423 

Olmsted County Licensing News 



  
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Upcoming Events & Professional Development Ops 

Are you interested in joining a group of 

women for monthly kid-free sessions? 

To meet and build a network of other 

childcare providers? 

 

FCCI has the following positions 
available: 
       ●Training Coordinator Assistant  

●Communications Coordinator   
  Assistant  

 

Contact Anna at fccimn@gmail.com. 

We would love you have you join us! 

Families First of MN – Crisis Nursery 
 

Crisis Nursery is always in need of licensed child care providers.   
 

By becoming a Crisis Nursery provider, you may be called to 
take children into your care for a short period of time, usually no 
more than 10 days, sometimes only for a few hours.   
 

You are paid the maximum allowed rates established for the 
Child Care Assistance Program.  
 

This is a great opportunity for a provider who is not at their 
licensed capacity to provide quality care for a family in a time of 
need. 
For more information, call Allison at 287.2020. 

 

       March 31, 6:30 – 8:30 pm 

      Topic: Bugs, Blossoms, and Butterflies 

      Presenter: Lori Hameister 

 
 

Time to get down and dirty!!! Explore the benefits of gardening with children of all ages. We will learn ways 

to incorporate gardening activities into all areas of your curriculum as well as  

some fun and interesting learning experiences about the little creatures that live into he garden. Let your 

children's minds sprout with the seeds they plant. Science can be your friend. 

 

Core Competency: 11a. Creating the Learning Environment 

CDA Content Area: Physical and Intellectual Development 

Parent Aware Category: Curriculum Implementation 

 

SAVE THE DATE! 
 

Monday, April 11th - 2 hours of training credit – at no cost 
  
“Caring for Children Who Have Experienced Trauma”  
This training will explore the effects of trauma on young children, their parents and the relationship between them, as well as strategies for promoting resilience in families affected by 
trauma.  
 

Sponsored by Families First of MN – Crisis Nursery Program and the Child Care Aware Professional Development Department 
Details to come at a later date. 

 

Southern Minnesota Initiative Foundation’s Quality 

Child Care Program 
 

A 2008 report showed that only about 50 percent of Minnesota’s 
children were ready for kindergarten. Southern Minnesota Initiative 

Foundation recognizes the long-term cost of not having all our children 

receive a strong academic start. To help our region’s child care 
providers better prepare our next generation of leaders, SMIF has 

partnered with First Children’s Finance and Families First of MN/Child 

Care Aware to develop the Quality Child Care Program (QCCP). 
QCCP is a holistic training program that focuses on professional 

growth, mentoring, improving business practice, implementing 

curriculum and assessment tools, and putting providers on track to 
become Parent Aware rated at a pace that is right for them. 

 

Good news! QCCP is coming to Rochester! We will meet on the 
evening of February 23rd, from 6:15-9:00pm (exact location TBD). 

During this time we will enjoy a catered dinner while learning more 

about First Children’s Finance’s business tools and Parent Aware. This 
is a free event. If any child care providers who are not currently 

participating in Parent Aware would like to attend the Quality Child 

Care Program in Rochester or have questions, please contact Amber 

Sawyer at (507) 287-2020 ext. 1404 or ambers@familiesfirstMN.org. 

mailto:fccimn@gmail.com
mailto:ambers@familiesfirstMN.org


  
 
  

Do you use Assure Child Care as an 

Insurance carrier?   
 

Name FCCI in Assure Child Care's 
Community Partnership Program in 

your renewal! 

FCCI's number is 9004. 

 

SUID Training Videos: 

The three Sudden Unexpected Infant Death Videos 
can be found on FCCI’s website for your viewing. 

 
To view the videos for licensing requirements, visit 

www.fccimn.com.  Find the links under the 
“Licensing/Community Connections” menu. 

 

Family Child Care Resources 

Product Recalls and Safety News: 
US Consumer Safety Commission 

www.cpsc.govo  or  1-800-638-2772 

 
 

http://www.fccimn.com/
http://www.cpsc.govo/


  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Super Bowl Snack 

♦1 16-oz bottle of Orville Redenbacher buttery oil     ♦1 pkg of Hidden Valley Ranch dressing   
♦1 Tbsp dill weed    ♦1 Tbsp garlic powder    ♦30-32 oz pretzels (or mini pretzels) 
 

☺ Mix dry ingredients and pour oil over pretzels. Stir every 15 minutes for 1.5 hrs.  

Drain using a big container. I use roaster pans.  Easy!   No baking! 
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  In This Issue: 
 

 2016 Training Calendar / BONUS Trainings 

 2015 FCCI Annual Report 

 Olmsted County Licensing News 

 Child Care Resources 

 

 

Presorted Standard 

U.S. Postage PAID 

  Rochester, MN 

  Permit No. 235 

 
***Important reminder*** 

 
The content found on the 
Olmsted County Licensor’s 
Page is your official 
communication and 
notification of licensing 
updates. As licensed child 
care providers, it is our 
responsibility to read and 
make the appropriate 
changes within our 
programs!  Please be sure to 
thoroughly read the 
information provided by 
Olmsted County licensing in 
the FCCI newsletter. 
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